TODAY WE WILL FOLLOW THE ADVISORY SCHEDULE.

Virtual College Visits. You can refer to MTHS Counseling Forms & Important Links on your "Class of" Schoology page and click on "**How to sign up and attend a virtual college visit"** if you need help. Juniors and Seniors who participate in these college visits will have their names entered into a drawing to win a prize each week. **The following colleges will be hosting virtual visits:**

Loyola University Maryland – Wed. Nov. 11, 12:45 PM
Cairn University-Langhorne- Thurs. Nov. 12, 9:30 AM
Fashion Institute of Design & Merchandising-Los Angeles -Thurs. Nov. 12, 12:45 PM

Students interested in International Baccalaureate: The school will host an informational IB zoom meeting today, Wednesday (Nov. 11). Look for the link in Mr. Rilatt's "Week Ahead" email this weekend.

The application instructions for students interested in attending **CTC for the 2021-2022 school year** can be found in the Class of 2022 and Class of 2023 materials folder in Schoology. Manheim Township's deadline for submitting applications is Wednesday December 23, 2020. If you have any questions, please see Mrs. Stoudt in the counseling office.

Attention Seniors: If you did not get your senior portrait taken for the yearbook, the next photo sessions will be held Nov. 16, Dec. 15, and Dec. 16 in Convocation Hall. You must have your senior portrait taken in order to be included in the senior section of the yearbook. If you need to schedule an appointment, call Lifetouch at 1-800-445-1189. If you have any yearbook-related questions or concerns, please see Mrs. Wolfe or Mrs. Schiffhauer.

School pictures were distributed during Advisory on 10/14/20; Student IDs and lanyards were distributed 10/28/20 during Advisory. Please see Mrs. Faller in the main office if you did not receive your pictures or ID & lanyard. Remote learners and MTVA students can pick up their items at the security desk in the main office. ALL STUDENTS PRESENT IN THE BUILDING ARE EXPECTED TO WEAR THEIR LANYARD AND STUDENT ID.

The MTEF VIRTUAL Education Forecast Breakfast is today, November 11 from 8:00 am - 9:15 am. This year's topic is *Trauma-Informed Care - Valuing Wellness in Schools and the Workforce*. Keynote speaker, William Zee, and the panelists will discuss trauma-informed care and best practices from the perspective of educators, parents, and businesses. We will hear about the importance of creating a trauma-informed environment; how it benefits communication and employee productivity in the workforce; and develops soft skills and social/emotional wellness. A link to join the Education Forecast Breakfast will be emailed to ticket holders one week prior to the event. Details about the event a link to purchase tickets is available at MTEF.net/event

Winter is coming, and the **MT Ski Club** has announced their ski and snowboard trips. Shred the pow on 5 Friday night trips to Blue Mountain Ski Resort. Information about the Vermont Trip will be announced later. Check out www.mtski.com for trip details. New skiers and boarders are welcome! Registration is due by TODAY, November 11, but don't delay! Register ASAP to secure your spot.

Attention dancers! The Dance Team is holding tryouts for their 2020 to 2021 season Tuesday, November 10; and Thursday, November 12; in the North Gym from 2:45 to 4:30 PM. The team is looking for technically trained dancers who love to perform and promote school spirit at athletic games, as well as other school and community events. Visit the team's Instagram (@mtdanceteam) to learn how to register for tryouts, or contact Coach Liz at wardweel@mtwp.net.

The Manheim Township Bowling team will be holding Open Try-outs on Monday, November 23rd and Tuesday, November 24th from 3:30 to 5:00 p.m. at Dutch Lanes. Transportation will be provided to and from the high school entrance.

The Manheim Township Rifle team will be holding Open Try-outs on Friday, November 20th and Monday, November 23rd from 4pm to 7pm. There will also be Open Ranges on November 16th and 18th from 4pm to 7pm. Please see Coach Houck (Security) for information. Rifle team members from last year, please keep a check on your school email for upcoming information.

THERE ARE NO SPORTS SCHEDULED FOR TODAY.